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Our only power and success 

comes from God. 

2 Corinthians 

It is God’s will for you to suc-

ceed both in your spiritual life 

and in your daily labors.  If you 

excel in your work but neglect 

your soul, you may end up with 

every material blessings, but 

find that none of it satisfies.  If 

you are deeply spiritual but 

unsuccessful and struggling in 

your work, you will be unable 

to properly provide for your 

family.  God knows that both 

are important. 

Success in one area of your life 

does not guarantee  success in 

others, so always do your best 

and pray over every sphere of 

your life.  God wants to bless 

you in every way.  He wants 

you to succeed. 

Thank You 

The GSLS seventh and eighth 

grade students would like to 

thank you for your generosity 

during our pie sale. The fund-

raiser was a huge success. 

Please remember that pies will 

be available for pick up Novem-

ber 20th in the school cafeteria. 

Thank you for your support!  

Copy Crew Volunteers  

The school office is looking for 

parent volunteers to help run 

copies for our teachers. We 

have Tuesdays and Thursdays 

available.   If interested in help-

ing out a couple hours each 

week, please give the office a 

call.   

Toys for Tots     

GSLS is collecting new, un-

wrapped toys for the Marine 

Corps Reserves to distribute to 

economically disadvantaged 

children in our local area. A 

designated box will be in the 

school lobby beginning  

November 1st through Decem-

ber 8th. Thank you for the con-

tributions you are able to make! 

Box Tops and Labels  

The winning class for the Box 

Tops and Labels program con-

test for the month of October is 

Mrs. Lingafelter’s class (1-1).  

Mrs. Lingafelter’s students col-

lected 306 box tops and labels 

with an average of 20 per stu-

dent. 

We ended September with a 

total of 5,711 box tops and la-

bels and added 827 more this 

month, for a total of 6,538 box 

tops and labels collected for the 

2017-2018 school year so far.  

Keep up the great work – Go 

Chargers!! 

Box Tops and Labels Turn In 

The next turn in date for the 

Box Tops and Labels is Tues-

day, November 28th. Please 

send the trimmed box tops and 

labels to your child's teacher.  

Charger Bucks – Scrip  

We have four weekly order 

dates left before Christmas - 

Monday, November 13, & 27, 

December 4 & 11.  Please have 

your order in the school office 

by 9:00 a.m. on these dates. 

Walk-up sales will continue on 

Fridays from 2:45 - 3:30 p.m. 

and on Sunday mornings be-

tween services. If you have any 

questions please contact the 

school office 618-344-3153. Tell 

your family & friends about this 

program - anyone may partici-

pate!  

Trivia Night 

Trivia Night is this Saturday at 

the Madison County Fireman’s 

Hall in Collinsville, IL.  Doors 

open at 6:00pm and trivia be-

gins at 7:00pm.  Teams are wel-

come to bring treats to share 

with their table.  No outside 

drinks are permitted. 

Charger Headlines: 

A Look Ahead 

 

Saturday, November 11 

-GSLS Trivia Night 

Sunday, November 12 

-Mrs. Jarabak’s Piano Recital 

  2:00pm 

Monday, November 13 

-Charger Bucks—Scrip  

  Orders Due by 9:00am 

-Board of Christian Day 

 School Meeting 7:00pm 

-Girls AC Basketball Home 

  vs Dupo  6:00pm, Band  

Thursday, November 16 

-Chapel 8:25am 

-GSLS Boys A Basketball 

 Tournament Through Sun- 

 day 

Friday, November 17 

-GSLS Boys A Basketball  

 Tournament Through Sun- 

 day  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Something to Consider: 



Charger Headlines Continues... 

Each week this school year, the faculty 

will be praying for the school families.  

Please remember these and others in your 

prayers.  The families of Mrs. Sengele’s 

homeroom:   Brooklyn B., Isabella B., 

Caleb B., Zion C., Emi D., Ella F.,     

Myles M., Charlotte P., & Adalie T. 

In Our Prayers this Week: 

The purpose of Good Shepherd Lutheran School is to provide each student with a quality Christian Education.  We 

recognize that this begins with the premise that Jesus Christ is our Lord and Savior and in Him we have eternal life.  

The curriculum and all activities are developed around this premise.   

Schwan’s Care’s 

GSLS is offering the opportunity for you 

to sign up to purchase Schwan’s products 

while helping the class of 2018 earn funds 

for their class trip.  More information is 

available on the next two pages of the 

newsletter.  Questions, please call Mrs. 

Dixon, 618-578-8480. 

2017 Charger Challenge Update  

The good news CONGRATULATIONS!! 

You are a winner!! And so are you! And 

you!  

The bad news-After spending countless 

hours with the timing system’s IT depart-

ment during numerous conference calls 

since race day I must admit defeat. Tech-

nology has won this battle.   

As you know on race day the timing sys-

tem crashed (my heart almost did too). 

For the past 9 weeks I have been working 

tireless with the IT department to retrieve 

each runner’s race time from the backup 

databases.  But due to a faulty cable that 

was connected to antenna 3 and/or a soft-

ware malfunction that just is not going to 

happen.   Apparently the cable and soft-

ware that day did not work as a team. The 

cable signaled the software that a runner 

came in, but the software didn’t record a 

time.  If your timing chip was read by An-

tenna 0, 1 or 2 your time was recorded 

properly.  We only lost Antenna 3 times.   

Since there are unrecorded finish times I 

have no way of knowing who actually 

earned the age group awards.  That is 

why I have decided to award participation 

medals to everyone instead of age group 

medals.  These medals have been ordered 

and should be in soon.  The medals and 

outstanding t-shirts will be mailed within 

the next two weeks. I will send out an-

other announcement when they are 

mailed. 

Please accept my sincerest apologies.  As a 

runner myself I understand how impor-

tant finish times are.  That is the reason 

why I have worked so diligently to try to 

find the missing times.  However, it is 

time for me to admit defeat.  Again I 

apologize for this situation and am so 

grateful for everyone's patience during 

this trying time.  

If you have any questions please contact 

me at: ChargerChallenge@gmail.com.   

PS - 4th grade won the Classroom Chal-

lenge with 19 registered runners, their ice 

cream party will be Monday November 

13th at 3pm.  And as soon as the t-shirts 

are delivered we will announce a date for 

students to wear them to school. 

High Honor Roll with Distinction  

8th Grade:  Lars G., Matthew H., Megan H., Alice K., MaryAnn R. Anna R., Garrett S., Sydney S., Jenae W.  

7th Grade:  Eli G., Elliot J., Megan J., Elizabeth M., Kathleen M., Samuel S., Sophia T., Jake W.    

 

High Honor Roll  

8th Grade:  Emma B., Kyle C., Autumn D., Khushi J., Eli L., Claire L., Trevor P., Maggie S., Carmen S.  

7th Grade:  Lillie C., Jakob F., Jordan G., Abigail G., Jacob M., Gavin T., Elliott W.     

6th Grade:  Katherine B., Troy C., Grace C., Alex H., Emma H., Olivia J., Douglas K., Alexander L., Logan M., Harrison M., 
                   Morgan O., Emily P., Clara R., Nyah R., Davin R., Meghan S., Nathan S. 

5th Grade:  Danielle C., Rebekah D., Joseph F., Carter H., Emma H., Thomas H., Kate J., Evan K., Jacob K., Addie L.,  
                   Catrina L., Andrew M., Jack P., Drake P., Timothy R., Ryder R., Lucas R., Kade S., Ryan S., Olivia S., Evan W.,  
                   Chloe W., Madelyn Z.  

Honor Roll  

8th Grade:  Carson C., Madelyn G., Declan G., Logan W.  

7th Grade:  Marlaina G., Kasondra M.  

6th Grade:  Adam B., Andrew H.  

5th Grade:  Kassidy G., Augustus J., Savannah L., Louis M., Tannan N., Connor P., Anastasia P.  

1st Quarter Honor Roll 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                  

    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



      Retreads... 
5 Ways You are Ruining Your Child’s 

Life—Arlene Pellicane         

This is an article about some different 

ways to help parent your children.  This 

is only a portion of the article.  You can 

obtain a copy of the  full article in the 

school office. 

“You’re mean!”               “You 

just don’t understand!” Have you ever 

wondered if you are doing a terrible job as 

a parent?  We’ve probably all thought 

that at one time or another.  Parenting is 

a tough job; often times more art than 

science.  Yet the unpopular parenting 

decisions you make are most likely con-

tributing to your child’s health, not their 

detriment.  But there are five parenting 

traps that may well-intentioned modern 

parents fall into without even knowing it. 

1. Amusement as the highest priority.  

We don’t want our children to be 

bored or to scream in public places. 

2. Everyone’s a winner.  A few year’s 

ago when my son was at a basketball 

camp, their team matched with a 

much better team.  After about five 

minutes, they turned the scoreboard 

off so it wouldn’t read 98:0 (or some-

thing like that!).  We have done our 

kids a disservice by giving everyone  

a “participation trophy.”  Life doesn’t 

work like that. 

3. Feelings trump everything else.  The 

main question these days is “How do 

you feel about that?”  We’ve down-

played the power of the will to do the 

right thing even when your child 

doesn’t feel like it. 

4. The Bible and prayer are largely ab-

sent from everyday life.  Does your 

child observe you reading your Bible 

or praying during the day.  

5. Your marriage takes a backseat.  Fo-

cus on  your children first and your 

marriage second. 

Trivia Night 

It is not too late to reserve a table for the 

GSLS Trivia Night. Donations of gift 

cards are still needed and very much ap-

preciated.  

Daylight Savings Time 

Don't forget to set your clocks back this 

Saturday night!  

Parent/Teacher Conferences  

Conferences are now completed and I 

pray that you have established a partner-

ship with the teachers, so each child can 

develop to his or her potential. Blessings 

to each of you as you assist the teacher in 

the educational development of your 

child.  Please remember you may have a 

conference anytime to discuss ways to 

enhance your child’s education. 

November Chapel 

The Chapel offering for November will  

go toward the Unsponsored Children’s 

Fund to provide food, clothing, education 

and share Jesus’ love and hope with 

unsponsored children through India  

Transformed, New Life For A Child In 

India.                  

SIUE Homework Hotline 

Get free help with your math homework!  

Students in grades 5-8 can call in and ask 

math homework questions.  It’s FREE!  

Tutors are Southern Illinois University 

Edwardsville college students who are 

trained to help with math homework.   

Call 618-650-3072 from 6-10pm, Sunday-

Thursday now through May 3, 2018. 

Schwan’s Cares 

This season we’re raising money for 

GSLS Class of 2018 Washington DC Trip 

with the Schwan's Cares program.  You 

are invited to join our campaign to help 

spread the word to your own friends and 

family! Once you join, you will easily be 

able to share with the online tools pro-

vided. 

Our group earns up to 40% cash back 

each time we shop for delicious foods 

from Schwan’s Home Service, Inc.  

Schwan’s offers over 300 high-quality, 

family-pleasing foods that are flash-frozen 

and delivered to your door. It’s an in-

credibly easy and convenient way to raise 

money. 

There are no subscriptions. Order at your 

convenience. You may order online, by 

phone, or with your local delivery driver. 

Visit Schwans-Cares.com and use our 

Campaign ID: 34014.  For more informa-

tion see the fliers that went home today. 

Book Fair 

We thank all of our parent volunteers 

who helped make this year’s Book Fair a 

success. A thank you to Ms. Combs and 

Mrs. Lingafelter for heading this event. 

Pie Orders 

Please turn in your pie orders by this 

coming Monday, November 6th.  The Jr. 

High students are selling delicious pies 

baked fresh from Eckert's Country 

Store in Belleville, IL to raise funds for 

their Washington D.C. trip. 

Pie delivery will be Nov. 20th in the 

school cafeteria.  Questions:, please con-

tact Mrs. Dixon 618-578-8480, Mrs. Gra-

ney 618-444-2402 or Mr. Rincker. 

MELHS Open House  

Please share with your friends, especially 

those with 8th grade students, that Lu-

theran High will be open 

Sunday, November 5th from 1-3pm for 

tours. Meet the teachers and learn more 

about enrolling at MELHS.  

Piano Recital 

Mrs. Jarabak’s students will perform at 

the piano recital on Sunday, November 

12th at 2:00pm and Saturday, Nov. 18 at 

10:00am and 11:30am in the church. 

Young Authors     

Authors pick up your pencil and begin 

your masterpiece. This is a great opportu-

nity for students to learn and show their 

writing skills and a way to express them-

selves through this art. Guideline fliers 

are available in the school office.   Begin 

to brainstorm your thoughts!  

Veteran’s Day Parade 

Please come out and show your support 

to our veterans by attending the Veterans 

Day Parade Saturday, November 11th  at 

10:30am.  The parade will begin at 

Woodland Park and go to the American 

Legion on Vandalia Street in Collinsville.  

This is a great way to honor our veterans. 


